TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

October 8, 2013
Continued from October 7, 2013
I. CALL TO ORDER

Town Council President Trocki reconvened the special meeting of the Jamestown Town Council continued from October 7, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. and 8:46 p.m., and called it to order at 8:51 a.m. in the Jamestown Town Hall Rosamond A. Tefft Council Chambers at 93 Narragansett Avenue. 
II. ROLL CALL

Town Council members present:

Kristine S. Trocki, President

Mary E. Meagher, Vice President
Thomas P. Tighe
Eugene B. Mihaly
Blake A. Dickinson
Also present:

Christina D. Collins, Interim Town Administrator

Peter D. Ruggiero, Town Solicitor
Fred Brown, Building/Zoning Official

Lisa Bryer, Town Planner

Donna Fogarty, Library Director

Michael Glier, IT Director

Kenneth Gray, Tax Assessor

Michael Gray, Public Works Director

Edward Mello, Police Chief

William Piva, Parks and Recreation Director

Cheryl A. Fernstrom, Town Clerk

III. EXECUTIVE SESSION 
A) Pursuant to RIGL §42-46-5(a) Subsection (1) Personnel (Discussion regarding Town Administrator applicants and possible vote) Executive Session resumed at 8:52 a.m. 
A motion was made by Eugene Mihaly with second by Mary Meagher to close the Executive Session. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President Meagher, Aye; Councilor Tighe, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye; Councilor Dickinson, Aye.
IV. OPEN SESSION

A) Take such other action as necessary and related to facilitate and prepare for Town Administrator candidate discussion and potential vote

Open Session was resumed at 8:53 a.m. 

President Trocki thanked the department heads in attendance and noted the extensive decision making process with respect to the search the new Town Administrator.  

Councilor Dickinson gave a synopsis of the Search Committee process, from reviewing the 33 applications, narrowing the field to seven applicants for preliminary interviews via video conferencing. Upon conclusion of those interviews, the Committee presented three viable candidates to the Town Council. The Town Council interviewed the finalists multiple times and conducted full background checks, and made a decision. The person chosen was Kevin Paicos. 
A motion was made by Blake Dickinson to authorize President Trocki to execute a contract for a salary of $105,460, with a $200 a month travel and incidentals allowance, a $1,000 a month housing allowance in lieu of the sick leave buyback, and the $2,200 healthcare opt-out allowance for Kevin Paicos. 
Discussion. President Trocki noted there will be a six month review period from the candidate’s perspective and the Council’s perspective, and to assess the housing situation. Councilor Dickinson stated the Council was able to do this and lower the gross benefits package, and he will be moving here. President Trocki noted this was a key point, living on the Island, and that is the reason for the housing allowance. Vice President Meagher noted Mr. Paicos was the first choice of the Search Committee and he has a long experience working in larger towns in Massachusetts. Significant background and reference checks were conducted, and the Council feels he will do a terrific job for the Town and department heads will welcome him, enjoy working with him, and he will work well with all of you. He has spent considerable time in this community, he will fit in well with this community, and he looks forward to being here and being emersed in this community. President Trocki noted he is starting on Thursday and will meet with Town employees at a reception beginning at 9:00 a.m. on Thursday. Councilor Mihaly noted the extensive reference check revealed very candid remarks from employees of his former towns that were positive and he will be an asset to this town. His former employment history in the Towns of Dover, Hingham, and Foxboro in Massachusetts was referenced. Mr. Paicos’ employment experience and report on the potential affect of a casino on the Town of Foxboro was referenced, as well as his history as a medic in the Army Reserves, including active duty in Afghanistan. 

Back to the vote on the motion. A second to the motion was made by Mary Meagher.  
President Trocki, Aye; Vice President Meagher, Aye; Councilor Tighe, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye; Councilor Dickinson, Aye. 

President Trocki stated that no votes were taken during the executive sessions of last night and this morning. 

A motion was made by Mary Meagher with second by Blake Dickinson to seal the Minutes of the Executive Session. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President Meagher, Aye; Councilor Tighe, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye; Councilor Dickinson, Aye.
President Trocki reviewed Mr. Paicos’ family commitment and the balancing act between living in Jamestown and honoring his commitment to his family. The review period for six months was referenced. The process could not have been achieved without the Town Administrator Search Committee, and the Council thanked them for their diligence and providing the Council with an excellent pool of candidates. This was a very difficult decision, and the Council is proud that we have a Town that candidates wanted to come to. There have been many meetings, many interviews, and thanks to all of the folks who have been part of this process, and thanks to the press for their patience. President Trocki stated she looks forward to a seamless transition and that this is a good fit for Jamestown. Mr. Paicos will give notice to his current town of employment, and will be working part time until that notice period is up. Vice President Meagher hopes all Town department heads, employees, and Search Committee members will attend the reception on Thursday. Special thanks and kudos were given to Finance Director and Acting Town Administrator Christina Collins for doing a terrific job. (Applause)  Ms. Collins stated she couldn’t have done the job without the assistance of Town department heads. President Trocki thanked department heads for their assistance during this process.  

V. ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Eugene Mihaly with second by Mary Meagher to adjourn the meeting. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President Meagher, Aye; Councilor Tighe, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye; Councilor Dickinson, Aye.
The special meeting was adjourned at 9:14 a.m.  
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Cheryl A. Fernstrom, CMC, Town Clerk
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